
 

 
 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING  
September 10, 2020 at 9:30 AM CST 

Via Microsoft Teams 
 

 

MINUTES 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

A quorum was present and Janice Sumner (chair) called the meeting to order. 
 
Attendees- Janice Sumner, Arthur Obar, Debbie Kolmetz, Donnie Read, Tracy Andrews 
Absentees- Sandy Spear, Raymond Russell 
Others- Richard Williams, Lauren Morris, Rose Adams, Sara Johnson - CSC Staff,  
  

REQUEST FOR APPROVAL – 2020-2021 BUDGET 
 
Richard Williams reviewed the proposed budget with the committee. Following a brief discussion, 
Arthur Obar made a motion, Donnie Read seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous 
to approve the 2020-2021 proposed budget as presented. The recommendation will be 
presented for a vote of the full board on September 10, 2020.  

 
AL/FL/GA WORKFORCE ALLIANCE AGREEMENT 
 
Mr. Williams stated that the committee and board had previously approved CSC to enter an 
agreement with the Alabama Florida Georgia Workforce Alliance and reviewed the proposed 
agreement. Donnie Read made a motion, Arthur Obar seconded the motion, and the vote was 
unanimous and the vote was unanimous to approve signing the agreement as presented.  
 

DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS 
 
Mr. Williams shared that CSC is closely watching the impact of Covid on both employers and job 
seekers. He stated that, as expected, the number of individuals visiting CSC centers to file for 
unemployment is higher than the number seeking work. He also noted that more women are leaving 
the workforce than before, likely due to a lack of childcare options during Covid.    

 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There were no other comments or questions. Donnie Read made a motion to adjourn. Arthur 
Obar seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous.  


